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EXCLUSION ZONE – KMSB CONSTRUCTION AREA  
 

Date of effect:       4 November 2024 

Charts & Publications:   AUS 50 

Attachment:  Chartlet depicting location the exclusion zone. 
 

This Marine Notice supersedes LMN 15-2024 dated 22 October 2024. 

Mariners and Port users are advised that an exclusion zone will be established for the duration of 

the Kimberley Marine Supply Base (KMSB) construction activities, to provide a safe area for the 

activities to be undertaken.  

- The exclusion zone is indicated in the shaded red area in the attached chartlet. 

- Exclusion zone will be in force at all times commencing from 4th Nov 2024, until completion of 

the construction activities (expected Sept 2025). 

- TAMS boat ‘AMS 14’ will be engaged during daylight hours in crew transfer operations, and to 

enforce the exclusion zone. The boat will maintain listening watch on VHF Ch 14. 

- 4 x special marker buoys have been deployed at the following coordinates to indicate the 

exclusion zone. 

BUOY ID COORDINATES (WGS84) LIGHT 

CHARACTERISTIC  
SM1 18°00.16’ S   122°12.95’ E Fl Y (1) 4s 

SM2 18°00.22’ S   122°13.00’ E Fl Y (1) 4s 

SM3 18°00.34’ S   122°12.93’ E Fl Y (1) 4s 

SM4 18°00.44’ S   122°12.77’ E Fl Y (1) 4s 

East Cardinal Bouy 18°00.43’ S   122°12.90’ E VQ (3) 5s   

 

All Commercial and Recreational users are advised to navigate with caution while operating near 

the exclusion zone and not to enter the zone. 
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LOCAL MARINE NOTICE 
16 – 2024 

Any questions regarding this Local Marine Notice should be addressed to the Kimberley Ports 
Authority by email: harbourmaster@kimberleyports.wa.gov.au  
 
 

 
 
 
 

Rohan Wadhwa 
REGIONAL HARBOUR MASTER 
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Chartlet showing the proposed Exclusion Zone  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Picture showing TAMS boat ‘AMS 14’ 
 

 
Picture showing the Special Buoy(s)    


